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Chairman Coley, Vice Chair Uecker, Ranking Minority Member Schiavoni and members of the Government Oversight and Reform Committee, my name is Gary Witt, legislative coordinator for Ohioans for Concealed Carry.  Thank you for giving me the opportunity to present proponent testimony on Substitute House Bill 228.
 
During testimony before the House Federalism and Interstate Relations Committee earlier this year, the Office of the Ohio Public Defender recognized that Ohio is the only state in the nation that still places the burden on the accused to prove they behaved lawfully when claiming self-defense.  In every other state the government must prove the accused acted unlawfully when using deadly force in self-defense.  HB 228 puts the burden of proof where it belongs, on the prosecutor.  
 
Opponent testimony in the House Federalism and Interstate Relations Committee showed a major misunderstanding of the bill.  Witnesses testified about dangerous armed vigilantism, a culture of shoot first, ask questions later, easier to commit homicide with no legal repercussions, making a criminal homicide into a justifiable homicide.   You will very probably her the same arguments here in the Senate.  Opponents seem to fail to realize or ignore that the other two criteria for use of deadly force in Ohio, that of being in fear of death or great bodily harm and that of not starting or escalating the situation are still in place and those conditions must be met before, as I understand it, an affirmative defense of self-defense can be launched.  The necessity of meeting these two conditions before a defense of self defense can be mounted is one reason why their arguments fail.  

According to the National Conference of State Legislatures in an article dated 7/27/18, laws in at least 25 states allow that there is no duty to retreat in any place where one is lawfully present.  I can defend myself in my home, I can defend myself in my car.  Why can’t I defend myself in public?  
 
The bill puts teeth into Ohio Revised Code 9.68, the state preemption law.  Since its passage in 2007, municipalities have thumbed their noses at the legislature and its intent to provide uniform laws throughout the state regarding of firearms laws.  This has been in spite of the Ohio Supreme Court decisions upholding the law.  Of course municipalities oppose this change.  With the change, it will cost them money to thumb their noses at you.
OFCC urges you to vote yes to send this bill out of committee and to the floor of the Senate.
Thank you for your time and attention.  I will attempt to answer any questions that you may have.  
 
 






